To the Admissions Board:

I have known Jeff Archer for the past sixteen years in both a professional and personal capacity.  I have been a personal friend of his family, and we see each other frequently.  Recently I have contracted with him as my personal transportation provider as I am blind and do not wish to utilize public transportation.  When it came to selecting someone I could trust to get me to school and to the legal clinic on time, he is very dependable.  This is a skill that will serve him well.  I also selected him for his tact and ability to be discreet.  Often I am reading emails or taking calls related to business of the legal clinic and I know Jeff to be trustworthy and will keep confidentiality.  This is a second skill that will serve him well as a lawyer.

When Jeff was young, He served with me as a Cadet non-commissioned Officer in the Civil Air Patrol, United States Air Force Auxiliary when he worked for me in our squadron’s communications division.  He served with me on search and rescue missions looking for downed, missing, or overdue aircraft throughout south central Texas, and disaster recovery missions supporting the San Antonio Red Cross.  At all times I found him to be compident and professional far beyond his thirteen years.  As a direct example, I was the communications officer assigned to setup and maintain a Red Cross Shelter after a devastating flood in 1998.  There were few people assigned to the communications department and there was no releaf for about forty-eight hours.  Jeff worked just as hard as the adults without complaining.  I remember he would talk to the displaced residents of our shelter learning their stories and showing real compassion for their situation.  This skill that of putting yourself in the client’s shoes will also serve him well as a lawyer.

When Jeff told me that he is applying to law school I asked him several questions to insure that he is making the choice after careful consideration.  As a thirdyear law student attending St. Mary’s University School of law, as well as a student Attorney working at the Center for Legal and Social Justice, I am fully aware of the time and commitment this decision demands.

Jeff and I spoke of his undergraduate performance and he was honest with me in admitting that he did not put forward his best.  He commits to approach law school with the maturity and professionalism that being a lawyer and the practice of law requires and I believe harbers no delusions about the level of skill, time, and commitment this will demand of him.
I would like to proffer my positive endorsement of Mr. Archer’s candidacy, and look forward to his matriculation

Robert D. Dittman, Juris Doctor Candidate 2012, St. Mary’s University School of Law

